4 DEPARTMENT OF THE

PRIME MINISTER AND CABINET

PR ¥ TE TARI O TE PIRIMIA ME TE KOMITI MATUA

6 August 2019

Dear

Reference: OlA-2019/20-0060

Official Information Act request relating to time taken to respond to requests under the

Privacy Act

Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request received on 1 August

2019. You requested:

e the average number of working days it took to provide access to personal
information under IPP6 of the Privacy Act;
e the median number of working days it took to provide access to personal
information under IPP6 of the Privacy Act;
e the mode number of working days it took to provide access to personal information

under IPP6 of the Privacy Act;

for all access requests received within the period 1 January 2019 to 30 June 20189.

The Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet (DPMC) received four Privacy Act
requests within the requested timeframe of 1 January 2019 to 30 June 2019. Please see the
table below for the dates responses were received and sent for each of the four requests.

Date received:

Response date:

20 May 2019

07 June 2019

05 June 2019

10 June 2019

05 June 2019

02 July 2019

27 June 2019

27 June 2019

Please note that the request that was responded to on the 02 July 2019, was responded to
under both the Official Information Act and the Privacy Act as it requested information subject

to both of the Acts.

You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision under

section 28(3) of the Act.
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Finally, this response will be published on DPMC’s website during our regular publication
cycle. Typically, information is released monthly, or as otherwise determined. Your personal
information including name and contact details will be removed for publication.

Yniire cinceralv

Clare Ward
Executive Director, Strategy Governance and Engagement Group
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